London, 6th June 2007

The Bar Human Rights Committee of England and Wales (BHRC) would like to express its concern regarding the alleged attack on the Bogotá office of The Fellowship of Reconciliation (FOR), an interfaith organization which accompanies the Peace Community of San José de Apartadó, the Antioquia Peasant Association, the Youth Network of Medellín, and other Colombian groups that work for justice and peace using nonviolent means. 
According to the information received, on 2nd June 2007, unknown individuals forcibly entered the FOR office in Bogotá between 6 pm and 7 pm, breaking the lock and part of the door. It is alleged that the individuals stole two of the FOR’s central computers which contain the organization's records, including information on the accompaniment of the Peace Community of San José de Apartadó. It is reported that the individuals destroyed electronic equipment, including part of a satellite phone, stole clothing and cash but took out and did not steal a credit card and the passport of a FOR team member; as well as a television and other items of value that were clearly visible. 
In the days before the break-in, individuals had been observed watching the house on several occasions.


Recently, FOR has worked on delicate issues such as the murder of a member and ex-leader of the Peace Community of San José de Apartadó, Francisco Puerta; the use of demobilized combatants in army operations; and the presence of and threats by paramilitaries in the San José de Apartadó district. 

The BHRC would like to express its concern for the security of FOR’s members in Colombia and also for the individuals and groups which FOR seeks to protect and support . If the report is true, this incident constitutes a serious violation against an international human rights organization which gives protective unarmed accompaniment to threatened Colombians, The BHRC respectfully urges the Colombian authorities to carry out a prompt and complete investigation of the violation and to bring those responsible to justice.

 

Yours sincerely,

Mark Muller QC
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